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With the sun 

getting lower in 

the sky and the 

temperature 

falling to the 

extent that we 

have had the first 

frosts, the various 

forms of Roscoea 

purpurea have 

finally stopped 

flowering but 

before they slip 

back down to their 

underground 

retreat they deliver 

yet another blaze 

of colour as the 

leaves turn from 

green to a deep 

warm yellow, 

contrasting 

beautifully with 

the red/purple 

stems. 

 

  
The bright red colour of these Podophyllum hexandrum fruits indicate they are fully ripe and are already 

attracting the grazing attention of the garden fauna so I would be wise to collect and disperse the seeds. 



 
Eucomis autumnalis ssp. amaryllifolius is not hardy enough to survive planted out in our garden however I can 

keep it going by growing it in pots. Last week I moved these pots back under glass where they will be allowed to 

dry out and they will not be watered again until I see next yearôs shoots pushing through the surface. There is one 

more task to carry out and that is to gather and sow some seed. 

 

 
The only difference between these two lots of seeds is those on the right came from a more advanced capsule that 

had started opening to shed the seeds.  The capsule withdraws support to the seed as it opens exposing the seed to 

the atmosphere causing the outer skin to harden and turn dark in colour.  



 

 

 

 

 

Both lots of 

seed are 

viable and as 

you see here I 

have sown 

some direct 

from the 

plant and will 

place this 

seed pot in 

one of the 

bulb houses 

where I will 

keep it moist, 

not letting it 

dry out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
I showed the fruits of Fuschia procumbens a few weeks back growing on the raised wall when I stated that they 

are often eaten by birds and slugs.  As I want some seed to sow I decided not to leave them at risk any longer so I 

have collected a few capsules that has provided me with plenty seed which has also been sown   


